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Leagues Club Contact

This month, Vicki Williams is listed as our contact person for dinner arrangements. Remember that ALL ARRANGEMENTS are to be made through her by the Sunday before the meeting. Please note: next dinner is on 6th July at Samford Homestead Restaurant, Main St, Samford Village; Honzons and guests are most welcome. Phone Vicki on 3289 1424 with apologies if you are unable to attend or if you are bringing a guest. 

Bingo Roster 

Thursday Mornings

Bingo is our major fundraiser for the club and the continued support by Zonta members with the weekly roster is both appreciated and vital to the ongoing success of this activity.
July Roster

7th 

Bettina

14th 

Edith

21st  

Jan

28th  

Vicki

4th Aug.
Kay


Diary Dates
July

6th 
Dinner meeting 7.00 pm, Yugar

13th 
Reception for Mary-Anne Bittner at Parliamentary Annex

August

7th
Golf Day at Samford Golf Club

October

8th 
Charity night, Samford

7/8/9th
District Conference 

Birthdays 
There are no Birthdays listed for July, so we can save the “Champers” for the August celebrations.


President’s Message

Dear Members

A big thank you to all members who attended the last meeting for their input into the club’s activities. I just want to re-iterate that my desire is to be very conscious of the needs of each member in the club and what activities each member finds fulfilling. I also must impress that we have consideration for our mums with young children, as we know where their first priority must be. When I joined Zonta, my youngest was 19, which made it very easy for me.

I also feel that it is important that we have fun while we are helping other people and that the meetings are a joy to be at and that you want to invite friends to become members. I also think that it is important that every one has their say. That we all work together for a common goal.

Tonight, I have just arrived home from the Combined Services Dinner and we were well represented by Kay, Sara, Yvonne, Ros and myself. I believe that as a club we can be very proud of our achievements.

Committees for the year ahead are as follows; -

Status of Women Service

Kas Sommers - Chair

Elizabeth White – YWPA

Marina  Duson

Yvonne Nunn

Jackie Biddulph

Organization Membership & Classification

Ros Pestell - Chair

Zaiga Stephenson

PR & Communications

Di Westwood – Chair, Newsletter

Bettina Mayfield

Anjali Monteiro

Edith Fogg – Dayboro Grapevine

Kay Reid - Archivist

United Nations

Simone Boersma - Chair

Judy Larder

Anjali Monteiro

Edith Fogg

Finance

Sara Allard - Chair

Roslyn Wonka

Kylie Huxley

Jan Spittall - Bingo

Ann Lee Bernstein – Charity Night

Nominating

Edith Fogg

Jan Spittle

Ros Pestell

If I have made a mistake in the above committees, please let me know.

Just to go over what we talked about at the meeting and the responsibilities of each committee in brief;-

The SOW committee assesses what projects the club should support and recommends action for local service projects.

OMC committee is responsible for recruitment, rejuvenation & retention of members, although membership is each member’s responsibility.

PR committee communicates club activities, news and events to local community newspapers and other media.

UN committee provides information on Zonta International, including Websites, UN program, and organizes International Women’s Day.

FINANCE committee devise effective fundraising plans in co-operation with other committees. I, as president, remain an ex-officio member of every committee.

All members vote on planned programs and initiatives. This brings me to the topic of what projects do we as a club enjoy doing.

In the past few years, we have “shopped till we dropped”, cooked sausages, made breakfast, gone to the theatre, made breast cushions and birthing kits, sold glowies and raffle tickets, and now we are organizing a golfing event. At the June meeting members decided relinquish future involvement with Welcome Horse Riding, but we really didn’t decide what we would like to do. I would like all members to think about what activities you really enjoy participating in.

I think that everyone agreed that we continue with the breast pillows, the glowies and bingo. Some were agreeable to focusing on one big project, whilst others wanted a variety of projects.

Always remember that there are several elements in a project -

1.
Have fun doing it

2.
Getting to know fellow members

3.
Contributing to a worthwhile cause

4.
Raise money for the cause.

5.
Raise awareness about Zonta and our club in the community.

GOLF COMMITTEE REPORT

Marina, Simone, Di, Yvonne and Sara (by phone) met and sorted out some of the organization details for the forthcoming golf day.

Marina is preparing a roster for everyone to fill in at the next meeting, so please think about when you can help on the day.  If everyone does a little, it lightens the load for all. We will need people on the betting hole, the hole-in-one, the BBQ from 7.00 in the morning and someone selling raffle tickets. Kay’s daughter is supplying entertainment in the clubhouse in the afternoon, so bring the family. We need a marque of some sort, binoculars, gas bottle, raffle tickets and players.

We have loads of sponsors, so now we owe it to our sponsors to do the best we can to promote them so we can ask them again.

NEXT GOLF COMMITTEE MEETING IS ON 31ST JULY, SUNDAY 10 AM, MY PLACE. ALL WELCOME.

MEMBER PROFILE FOLDER.

Zaiga suggested to me some time ago that we have a member profile book. This was discussed at the meeting and everyone was agreeable. So when you are ready to contribute your page by way of CV, photos, brochures, your history, anything that you would like to share with other members, please bring along to the meetings and it will be inserted into our new Member Profile Folder. This way we can network with each other.

NETWORKING was also discussed at the meeting and according to our manual; networking is encouraged within our own club. Networking is not encouraged out of the club but is encouraged if you know someone in a similar business and you want to have contact with them for sharing purposes.

PROTOCOL was another subject discussed and basically as President I am responsible for every activity of the club, so if you want to represent Zonta you need to ask me first. I also am answerable to the hierarchy.

That just about wraps it up for this newsletter. See you all at the next meeting at my place, Wednesday 6th July 7.00 and dinner at 8 at the Samford Restaurant. You may invite your husbands, partners and guests. Drop them off on the way and meet them in the Bar of the Restaurant after the meeting. It is our birthday meeting, so come and celebrate. Cost is the same as at the club.

Regards to all

Vicki, President.

Finance & Fundraising Committee Report
The annual Combined Services Dinner meeting was held on Thursday the 23rd of June at the Pine Rivers Memorial Bowls Club.  For those newer members, this is a chance for all of the service clubs in the Pine Rivers Shire to join for a night of fellowship over dinner and drinks.  The Soroptomists ran the evening and an enjoyable time was had by all. We had a good representation with Yvonne, Vicki, Kay, Rosalind and myself enjoying the company of other service club members. Yvonne won 2 of the raffles! I think Edith may have some competition after all! The menu was almost identical to our International Women’s Day luncheon so I believe there may have been someone who was impressed with our event. Anyway, The Rotary Club of Samford will be the hosts next year and I hope you can all try to get along to it.

Vicki and her golf committee have been working hard with a total of 49 sponsors to date. Zontians, I ask that you all see if you can source some more sponsors – especially cash donations for the day – as we have a number of expenses to cover, namely the food for the day. We also will need our whole Club to be a part of this event as there are a number of jobs to be done on the day including:- cooking (Kay I hope you’ll volunteer for this one!), selling raffle/lucky number board tickets, drinks cart (the more they drink, the more they will be willing to part with their money for our raffles), volunteers to “person” various holes e.g. the betting hole, the “hole in one” also needs someone to video every attempt in the case of a claim (I read the fine print of the policy), and just a general presence of Zontians to promote our club and its great causes. Please feel free to bring friends/relatives/workmates to assist on the day. We will find something for everyone to do. Even if you can only spare a couple of hours it will be much appreciated and will give the people who will be there all day a deserved break. It has been confirmed – $10,000 is up for grabs!!!  Tell your friends.

Until next month,

Sara Allard

Treasurer

News from Abroad….
An email from JoAnne Ruden, Zonta Club of Trenton, New Jersey USA,

Hi Vicki,
Congratulations on becoming President!!! I have no doubt that you can liven up any meeting. I really believe that if people are having fun they will keep coming. We also try to avoid becoming "zontoids" and doing everything exactly by the book. Each of our clubs has different personalities and that leads to different interests. It's good to find out what they want to do.
We just had our second annual gourmet food and wine tasting at the Grounds for Sculpture that we visited. We sold 323 tickets and made $18,000 net of our expenses. It was a fun evening. We use the proceeds to fund our service projects. This year we adopted a girl scout troop so they could pay for a leader and activities, we funded membership in the local YWCA for a group of teenagers in a transitional home for abused children, we started a scholarship fund for our Z club, sponsored an event for the Visiting nurses and hospice program, and made a $5000 donation to a group that works on improving the self esteem of middle school children at risk for violence. We're also doing our backpack project again - we buy backpacks with age appropriate school supplies and a complete outfit for homeless children to return to school and have some of the things they need for school. 
The golf event sounds like fun, my agency does that and people really like it. Our club just completed the application process to be an official 501.C3 non profit organization under the American tax code. It took us 7 months but it was worth it. Now contributions made to the Zonta club of Trenton are officially tax deductible which will help us attract business sponsors. 
There will be club members coming to the convention in Australia next year we're just not sure who that will be yet. . 
That's pretty much it from our end. We need to email each other and keep up reports for our newsletters. We are having a club retreat tonight and I will bring that up. 
Also we are planning our 5th annual Rape And Violence Eradication walk (RAVE) for October. It's domestic violence awareness month so we try to coincide with that. We organize walkers, get sponsors to pay for t shirts and signs, and have the local mayor and county prosecutor's office speak at our opening ceremonies. It's a great event that another club in our district came up with and wrote a whole "how to" plan that they gave us. It's our major ZISVAW service project and our members really like it. All the money raised goes directly to the local Women's shelter for their community outreach programs. They train teams of volunteers to work with the police during the investigation and interview process. We raise about $6,000 each year. I'll keep you informed of our progress. 
Regards JoAnne
And a final thought for the month….

“Never doubt that a small, group of thoughtful, committed citizens can change the world. Indeed, it is the only thing that ever has”.

Margaret Mead
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